Patient Participation Group Meeting

Saturday 12th October 2019, 9.30 a.m.
Seaford Medical Practice
Minutes
Attendees:  Sue Smith (Chair), David Burleigh, Val Callon, Steve Machan, Roy Dobson, Sandy Richards, Susan Hewer , Myrtle Kracke, Peter Norman, Ruth Mitchell, Penny Lower, Dr Dan Elliott (SMP), Phil Abbott (SMP), Jane Giles (SMP)
Apologies: Zena Gibbs, Desmond Prichard, Charis Isted, Maggie Chitty, Min Stone, Christina Machan, Pam Burleigh.
1.
Minutes of last meeting/Matters arising

1.1
The minutes of the previous meeting were agreed as being a true and fair representation of the meeting.
1.2
All actions from the previous minutes have been completed.
2.
Update from Practice to include – health hub, staff changes, complaints etc 
2.1
Primary Care Networks (PCNs) – a national contract to assist GP practices by providing funding to supply extra professionals to help GPs eg. clinical pharmacists, paramedics, physician associates, social prescribers , physiotherapists. A number of practices in the same area will work together to share the PCN resource.  Old School Surgery and Seaford Medical Practice will work together as a PCN and share additional resource across both practices.
2.2
Premises – SMP is fortunate to have a full complement of partners and salaried GPs, but there are days when there are no rooms available for all clinical staff to see patients.  Other services, such as the Integrated Community Diabetes service, are wanting rooms for provision of their service in Seaford, but there is no availability.

The Lewes District Council scrutiny committee has spoken to all interested/involved parties and are considering the most appropriate way forward.  The decision regarding the new health hub being located at Wave Leisure will be made at the December meeting of Lewes District Council.  In the past the practice has applied for funding for new clinical rooms, and an extension at the front of the building but all have been turned down.

2.3  
Staff changes – Dr Vicky Gover is back from maternity leave & Dr Pei Chii Tan, who was a registrar with us, has joined us as a salaried GP wef August.  Karen Neil, Lead Nurse Diabetes, is retiring in November.  Two additional nurses were employed at the start of the year in anticipation of Karen leaving to ensure the Treatment room is fully staffed.  And last but not least, Jane is leaving us to spend some time in France and other exciting adventures!!!!  Nicola Watts has joined us to take over as Finance Manager.  Lorraine Downey, Reception Manager, will attend PPG meetings in future.  Lorraine will give a presentation of how reception works, volumes of calls, visits etc.  action PA

2.4  Flu season is now in full swing – approx. 3k done to date

2.5  There have been 8 complaints received since June.  The subject matter of the complaints is varied eg. the attitude of receptionists/ nurses, GP care over a period of time, lack of services offered, appointment communication breakdown.  Year to date (March – Feb) there have been 12 complaints.

2.6  Family & Friends test – ytd more than 1500 comments received, 96% of which rate SMP as very good/good.

2.7  National Patient Survey (July) – the vast majority of areas scored significantly higher than national and sussex results.  It’s pleasing that the very good services the practice feels it delivers is being recognised by our patients.

2.8  An adhoc patient survey is currently underway which supports the GP revalidation process. 
3.  Comments/ updates from group members
3.1
Some comments from the box as follows:-  receptionist too laid back; intercom in the toilet to call waiting patients; private room to take patients if they wanted to discuss issues privately; queue jumping at reception.
3.2  A member asked the question could there be a separate microphone at reception for use by taxis etc if a patient needed to be called.  The meeting agreed this wasn’t necessary

3.3  Patient Survey – Sue asked if anyone would be able to help hand out the patient surveys over the next 2/3 weeks.  Times required are Mon – Fri , 8.30 – 10.30 & 3.30 – 5.30.  Please email Sue if you have any availability.  action Sue/All
4.
Any Other Business
4.1
None
5.
Date of next meeting: Saturday 18th January 2019, 9.30am
Minutes: Jane Giles, 14th October 2019
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